DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS
Medical Center
1055 Clermont Street
Denver CO 80220

November 28, 1992 In Reply Refer To:
Dear Sirs,

As Technical Director of the Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory at the
Denver Department of Veterans Affairs Medical Center I had the opportunity to
work with Mrs. Victoria Hall from 2/88 to 11/92. Most of my contact with Mrs.
Hall has been in the last three years after Mrs. Hall was selected to start-up
QUEXTA. Mrs. Hall was the major factor behind the smooth and rapid
implementation of this complex research protocol. Mrs. Hall had minimal
supervision in implementing QUEXTA and would only request assistance in rare
circumstances.

Mrs. Hall's efficient work habits allowed her to complete her QUEXTA duties
and still have time to help throughout the cardiology department and assist in
data collection and interpretation for several ongoing research efforts.

Also Mrs. Hall has pursued research on her own and has now published in a
prestigious nursing journal. In addition, she is listed as a co-author on accepted
manuscript.

In summary, Mrs. Hall is an excellent health care worker. This department
will be hard pressed to replace her.

Sincerely,

[ Lk ¢

Charles C. Barbiere, RN, CCRN, RCVT, CCT, CRTT
Technical Director, Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory
Denver Department of Veterans Affairs Medical Center



